

Southern Arizona Home Builders Association

2840 N. Country Club Rd. Tucson, AZ 85716 P: 520.795.5114 F: 520.326.8665 www.sahba.org

President

David M. Godlewski

2020 Executive Officers

Chairman

John Ward Urban Moment

1st Vice Chairman

Tom Gansheimer Lennar Homes

2nd Vice Chairman

Michael Del Castillo Richmond American Homes

Secretary/Treasurer

Tom Collins
Pulte Group

Immediate Past Chair

Tim Staring
TRS Custom Builders

Affiliated With



DATE 7/7/20 ITEM NO. RA.22

July 06, 2020

Honorable Ramon Valadez Pima County Board of Supervisors 130 W. Congress St. Tucson, AZ 85701

RE: Zoning Code Text Amendment

Dear Chairman Valadez,

SAHBA appreciates ongoing efforts by Pima County to expand economic opportunity. Planning staff engaged the building industry earlier this year to identify potential amendments which would assist builders in meeting changing buyer preferences and help maintain the County as a regional leader in new home construction. Considering the COVID-19 pandemic, those discussions, and this amendment now before you are even more essential today and we ask for your support.

While builders have seen continued demand for new residential construction over the past few months, we remain concerned about the long-term impacts of COVID-19 on our local housing market. This text amendment will provide increased flexibility in lot design and allowable housing products in certain residential zones. We anticipate buyer preferences to further evolve during the pandemic and this amendment will assist builders in meeting those anticipated changes.

SAHBA and its members appreciate the efforts of the Board of Supervisors and County staff to maintain its support for business and sustained economic development during these uncertain times and we look forward to continued collaboration.

Thank you for your consideration.

Shawn Cote

cc: Honorable Board of Supervisors, Ms. Carla Blackwell

ALL OF ZOMIOSPIFCOLKOF USA